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Friday 29th April 2022

Dear Parents/Carers, 
  
We wanted to contact you and confirm with you the arrangements for the statutory Y4 Multiplication Tables Check (MTC). Here’s what you need to know:  
  
Under the National Curriculum, primary school children are expected to know their 12 times tables by the end of Year 4. As a result, we’ve been preparing the children to know their times tables by the end of Year 4 for quite some time now and this will be a useful checkpoint.  We learn the times tables in primary school because times tables knowledge is vital for quick mental maths calculations and problem solving, as well as for many of the topics children learn in Years 5 and 6 (division, fractions, percentages).   
  
Below are some key points to know about the MTC:  
·       The MTC will take place at some point over a three-week period beginning Monday 6th June. 
·       The MTC is completed online using the school laptops. 
·       The MTC is being completed in small groups at a time to enable pupils to concentrate in a quiet focused setting. 
·       It will take no longer than 5 minutes. 
·       It will feature 25 questions and children will have 6 seconds to answer each question. 
·       There is no problem solving or division, just simple “3 x 4 = ?” type questions 
·       During the MTC, there will be an emphasis on the 6, 7, 8, 9 and 12 times tables, which will form the majority of the questions.  
·       The results are for the teachers. There is no pass or fail mark. The results of the test are not published publicly. They are for the school to use so that we can provide the appropriate support where necessary. 
·       Your child’s score will be given to you in a letter, along with their end of year report.  
  
We do not want pupils to worry about the MTC. They have been working so hard at school and home and we are confident this commitment will continue. We will require your continued support to help practise the times tables with your children. Some easy ways to do this include:   
·       asking questions such as “what’s 7 x 8?”  
·       reciting times tables by rote (4 times 1 is 4, 4 times 2 is 8, etc.) 
·       using your child’s log in to access TTRS (please let the class teacher know if you require support with this) 
·       singing times tables songs (there are lots online) 
  
On Tuesday 17th May 2022 at 3.15pm we will be running a short workshop which will explore the MTC in more depth, as well as providing support to parents/carers on how they can help their pupils gain a secure understanding of all times tables up to 12.  This will be held in Lynx class. 
  
We look forward to seeing you then.   
Kind regards,   
The Y4 team 
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